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Regulatory Report #50

Speed Limiters: The majority of our trucking clients have now equipped their fleet with speed limiters set to no more than 105 km/hour. Most tractors manufactured after 1995 will have some form of electronic engine control module, which enables performance parameters to be adjusted fairly simply. Usually this is a relatively quick and inexpensive operation, which can be performed by a technician using a laptop in about 30-45 minutes. (Some clients tell us that has not been the case for them; they have been quoted exorbitant amounts to hook up, download and install a road speed parameter adjustment?) In any event, some also still want the option to exceed 105 km/hour for when they leave Ontario and are making movements in other jurisdictions with higher speed limits. As a result, they have decided not to comply with this requirement and consequently have been issued tickets or Provincial Offence Notices resulting in nominal fines. There are no CVOR demerit points assessed for a speed limiter conviction so those clients have just been paying those tickets almost as “a cost of doing business”. Those carriers may now wish to reconsider that strategy. The MTO enforcement officers – particularly those in London- are now proceeding by way of Summons in these cases, under sec. 68.1(1) of the Highway Traffic Act. That means the fines could potentially be much higher. Please contact us right away if you receive such a summons. 

Clients who are still hesitant to incur the expense of installing speed limiters may be interested in receiving a copy of a white paper prepared by Cummins Engines called “Secrets of Better Fuel Economy”.  The study concludes those costs can be recovered quickly in fuel savings. Let us know and we can send you a copy as a pdf attachment. 

Can an Unpaid Carrier Recover against the Consignee?: Clients often ask us if they can try to recover against a consignee particularly in cases where they have been left unpaid by a load broker. My colleague Michael Smith advises that there have been some recent developments in this line of case law. Specifically, the Canadian government contracted with a numbered company- operating as “Canada One Sourcing” – to do an RFP for $9 million worth of socks for our military. A forwarding company was hired to arrange delivery and they, in turn, contracted with Cassidy’s Transfer & Storage Ltd. The forwarding company disappeared but Cassidy’s kept moving for Canada One, and they were being paid…for awhile. Then Canada One started having financial problems and eventually went into bankruptcy. The carrier sued the Canadian government, which took the position that their contract was with Canada One, whom they had paid. Nevertheless, the consignee was required, under the Bills of Lading Act, to in essence pay twice for the shipment of the socks (see Cassidy’s Transfer & Storage Ltd v 144736 Ontario Inc. 2011 ONSC, 2871). 

Should your company find itself in this unfortunate position of not having been paid for movements made for a freight forwarder, please let us know and we will arrange for Mr. Smith to contact you to discuss your options.  

Good to see someone in the media “gets it” for a change!: It sometimes seems that the press is determined to present a very one-sided impression of the trucking industry, concentrating on “monster trucks” and horror stories about accidents. It was refreshing then to see the article by Jonathan Kay in the National Post on Nov. 1st, called “We’re all truckers now”.  Mr. Kay not only recognized that trucking fatalities have actually decreased markedly in the past decade, but he also sympathized with the many challenges facing the modern transportation company. Whether it is recruiting qualified drivers, dealing with downward pressure on rates, increased fuel and insurance costs, complying with new government regulation and changing technologies…or the general loss of the personal relationships which were once so important to a company’s success, it’s just not an easy way to make a living. As Mr. Kay observes, “…trucking has followed the rest of our hyper-regulated, computer-controlled, multicultural society: safer and more efficient, but also more boring and financially strained.” Let’s hope for some improvement in 2012! 

Regulatory Report #49: In October last year we sent out a mailing dealing with….

· American Drivers with a criminal record being denied entry to Canada

· The essential elements of a due diligence defence

· The need to regularly order and review a copy of your Level Two CVOR Abstract 

· A possible new defence to a “Speed Limiter” charge under sec. 68.1(1) of the HTA
Regulatory Report #48: Our newsletter from May of 2011 addressed…

· A recent study showing more Ontario-based truck drivers violating American hours of service regulations

· An improvement in safety statistics in Ontario since 1990

· The e-manifest software available from our colleagues at BorderConnect

· Changes to the CBSA’s policy regarding the use of a “Letter of Authorization” to use another carrier’s Carrier Code

Regulatory Report #47: In February of 2011 we discussed…

· The problem of load brokers not paying carriers for movements made

· The tax-filing obligations of an American LLC carrying on business in this province

· Changes to the Employment Standards Act in Ontario

As always, if any of these topics are of interest or if you didn’t get a copy of one of these mailings, please send a note to Michael@michaelwalkerlawoffice.com or go to the firm’s website <www.michaelwalkerlawoffice.com> where copies of more than 20 of the most recent newsletters have been posted. 

And Finally.....As you know, all “foreign” (non-Ontario) trucking companies moving to or from this province are obliged to appoint an “agent-for-service” in this jurisdiction. Our company- The Tara Corporation- acts in that capacity for most of our clients who are based in other jurisdictions. We sent out an invoice for that service with our last newsletter and payment is now due. Many of you have already forwarded payment (which is much appreciated) but a few invoices remain unpaid. For those clients, a reminder has been included with this mailing. If you have not already done so, could you please forward a cheque for $120.00. Please note that there has still been no charge for either the 13% HST or for everyday disbursements, and the amount charged remains a fraction of what many other Toronto firms are charging for this service. (Some agents are reportedly charging between $770.00 and $990.00 per year!) Thank you for allowing us to continue to represent you in this jurisdiction. 

______________________________

Michael Walker BSc., LLB

The Regulatory Report is intended as a report to clients and friends of the firm on legal developments affecting the transportation industry. It does not constitute an exhaustive legal study and should not be regarded or relied upon as individual legal advice or opinion. The author would be pleased to provide more specific information or individual advice on matters of interest to any reader. 

